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Hello Everyone! 

Mother’s Day/ Freestyle Dance Ministry  

WOW! What a wonderful morning we’ve all had at our Mother’s Day morning. It was lovely to start the 
morning with lots of mothers and special guests joining us for a special Mother’s Day chapel. The students did 
a wonderful job at reading out some lovely poems about their mums/special person. Following this we had the 
great, Justin, from Freestyle Dance Ministry, deliver a Freestyle Dance session for the students and guests. 
Justin has visited our school for quite a few years now and does an excellent job with our students. He is very 
upbeat and has the ability to get everyone involved. Once Justin was finished, it was nice to enjoy morning tea 
with our mums/special guests. Students did a super job at making scones, honey joys and chocolate muffins. 
Thank you so much to everyone involved and those who attended, we hope you all enjoyed your morning.  

DMSC Work Experience students 

This week we have been privileged to have two wonderful students join us at school to complete year 10 work 
experience. Lyla Barry and Emily Taylor, both from DMSC, have spent the week with us between the two 
classrooms, learning all about what’s involved in being a teacher and being a part of our school community. 
The students are loving having the girls around, especially at recess and lunch times. We hope they’ve had a 
fabulous week. 

Cross Country 

Goodluck to Milla Bartlett who is competing in the next round of Cross Country on Monday in Nhill.  

Do It For Dolly Day 
Today is Do It For Dolly Day. It was great to see students dress in blue today to remember Dolly. Both classes 
have completed sessions with Karen, our wellbeing officer, around ways of displaying kindness. Thank you to 
everyone for your donations this morning during chapel, we raised 
$75.85, which will all be donated to ‘Do It For Dolly Day’ Fundraiser.  
 
Victoria Police 
On Monday 13th May, a member from the Victorian Police is coming 
to talk with our year 5/6 students about cyber safety/ cyberbullying. 
In a world full of technology, I think we need to try our best and try 
different avenues to educate students around this topic.  
 
Have a great weekend!! 
 
Millie Dent  
 
 

From The Principal 



Devotional Thoughts  
 

 

 Ignorance or unawareness? - By Maria Rudloph 
  

One of them, when he saw he was healed, came back, praising God in a loud 
voice (Luke 17:15). 

Read Luke 17:11–19 

My daughter came home from school with glowing eyes. ‘Mum, I had a real God moment today!’ I 

was astonished. ‘What happened?’, I asked. She told me how she had to go to a room in an 

unfamiliar part of her large new school and quietly prayed in her head that God could help her find 

the way and that, next thing, an older student took notice of her and asked whether she needed 

assistance, and then ended up walking her all the way to where she needed to be. My daughter 

recognised God’s help in that moment and said a quiet prayer of thanks to God. It made me think, 

how often have I been lost, literally and figuratively, and was gently pointed in the right direction or 

set on the right path again by God, but failed to recognise it? How often have I failed to give thanks 

to God when thanks was due? How often have I acted like the nine lepers who didn’t return? 

The story of these 10 lepers healed by Jesus gives me so much hope. You see, Jesus knew 

before he healed them all that not all of them would return to give thanks – and healed them 

anyway. Jesus knew Judas would end up betraying him – but he called, journeyed with and taught 

him anyway. Sometimes I’m ignorant towards God’s goodness to me, but he lavishes blessings 

upon me regardless. Jesus also did it for the thief on the cross, the soldiers who crucified him, and 

Saul who persecuted the Christians before he became known as Paul: Jesus embraces, prays for 

and blesses those who are most unworthy of his love and grace. So radical, so unexpected. So 

Jesus. 

What are you thanking God for right now? 

Gracious Jesus, you are gracious, loving and 

compassionate even when you know I don’t deserve it. 

Grant me the strength and guidance of your Holy Spirit 

to act graciously, lovingly and compassionately 

towards others, and to give thanks to you in all 

circumstances. Amen.  

 

 

https://lutheranchurchofaustralia.cmail19.com/t/t-l-eikhikt-btiykutiy-i/


 

 

 

 

Junior Classroom Award - Hunter Mibus 

For being so interested in our moon studies. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Senior Classroom Award - Milla Bartlett 

For showing care and respect towards the residents at 

the hospital. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Senior Classroom Award - Jack Mibus (Absent) 

For listening and showing respect to others during class.  

AWARDS 



 

 

 

Notice’s 

Important Dates 
All the below dates are to the best of our 

knowledge and may change at short notice. 

 

TERM 2 = 15th April - 28th June 2024 

May 2024 

23rd - Athletics Carnival  

30th - P&F meeting at 3:30pm at school  

June 2024 

7th - Student Free Day - Report Writing  

10th - Student Free Day - KINGS birthday   

Public Holiday 

13th - Lightning Prems - NHILL 

28th - Last day of Term 2  

Dimboola-Natimuk Lutheran Parish 

12th May 2024 - Ascension of our Lord 

10:00am LR Edenhope 

10:00am LR Goroke 

11:00am HC Natimuk 

Vectis joins Natimuk 

9:00am HC Dimboola 

St Peter’s Lutheran School is committed to providing a child safe and child friendly environment, where children and young 

people are safe and feel safe, and are able to actively participate in decisions that affect their lives.  

LIBRARY BOOKS 

Please can you have a look around at home 

and ensure that all St Peter’s library books are 

returned, as our system is showing quite a few 

books overdue to be returned.  

Many Thanks!  

 

P&F Meeting 

The next P&F meeting will be held on     

Thursday 30th May 2024 at 3:30pm at school.     

Everyone is welcome to attend. 

HOT FOOD FRIDAYS 

Hot Food Fridays commence Friday 3rd May, 

then will continue fortnightly. 

Order forms will be sent home each fortnight 

and need to be returned to the school office 

by the Wednesday of that week.  
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